
January 6, 2016 
 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
You received a letter from our school dated September 11, 2015 explaining the implications of No Child 
Left Behind’s Standardized Assessment and Accountability requirements. 
 
While the No child Left Behind Act has been replaced by the Every Student Succeeds Act, in addition to 
the other supports we have in place, we are still required to set aside some of our federal money, called 
Title I, to provide additional “Supplemental Education Services,” or extra tutoring in the area of literacy 
and math. In order to meet the federal guidelines, these tutoring services must take place either before 
or after school, or during the summer.  Due to the funding requirements, these services are available 
only to those children who normally meet the requirements for free or reduced lunches. 
 
The list of state approved service providers is available either at http://education.vermont.gov/laws/no-
child-left-behind/ses or on our school website, www.bcemsvt.org, or available upon request. Please 
contact us by January 27, 2016 if you would like to consider having your child receive these services. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
James Taffel    Jacquelyn Ramsay-Tolman 
Principal    Principal 
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